

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRIES

PO Box 44460, Olympia, WA 98504-4460

Via email

August 23, 2022

Kavinder Dhillon Certification Manager LabTest Certification Inc. 3133 - 20800 Westminster Hwy Richmond, BC Canada, V6V 2W3 kdhillon@labtestcert.com

Subject: Renewal of Washington Accreditation

Dear Mr. Dhillon:

Your history as an accredited laboratory in Washington and your accreditation as a Certification Body with Standards Council of Canada and as an accredited Testing Laboratory to ISO 17025 by International Accreditation Services, Inc. (IAS) allows us to renew your accreditation without out lapse based on your renewal application, including the acknowledgement of complying with the electrical testing laboratory requirements outlined in Washington Administrative Code (WAC) WAC 296-46B-999. We have received a fee payment of for your renewal. This term of accreditation expires July 7, 2027, and should your firm desire to maintain accreditation, must be renewed by that date.

In accordance with the Revised Code of Washington (RCW) chapter 19.28 and the chapter 296-46B WAC, we are renewing without lapse, your accreditation as an accredited electrical testing laboratory approved by the State of Washington, Department of Labor and Industries to perform listing and field evaluations using the standards submitted at the time of renewal. Our state rules allow the department to waive an on-site inspection for a NRTL. We may need to conduct an on-site inspection of your facilities at some time in the future.

Accredited testing laboratories may immediately begin the field evaluation process without requesting permission from L&I. Laboratories do not need permission to perform field evaluations. Except for the owner's final report, no reports are necessary.

LabTest Certification Inc. Page 2 of 2

The equipment may only be operated temporarily as necessary to allow completion of the evaluation process. When the laboratory approval label is placed on the equipment or material, it will be determined to meet our minimum electrical safety installation standards per WAC 296-46B.

Thank you for your interest and participation in the electrical safety program of the state of Washington. Please feel free to contact me at 360-902-5249 if you need further assistance.

Sincerely,

Wayne Molesworth

Chief Electrical Inspector

Work Molswort

cc: Electrical Technical Specialists